


 

 

 
 
Solar Project financing (highlighting revisions from previous plan) 
 
 
Previous Plan – involved setting up a special contract with Ray Schmitz and Bob 
Simpson, who would become owners of the DC side of the Solar Array for a 
minimum of 5 years.  The contract would have had to meet IRS regulations for 
such arrangements. 
Revised Plan – has no contract; no special arrangements needed. 
 
Previous Plan – had no involvement from the Pine Valley Foundation. 
Revised Plan – has $100,000 coming from the Foundation, thanks to $50,000 
pledged from Ray Schmitz, and $50,000 pledged from Bob Simpson. 
 
Previous Plan – had Pine Valley making annual payments for 5 years, plus a buy 
out in year 6. 
Revised Plan – Pine Valley will not be making payments to anyone.  Total out of 
pocket to be only $142,553, as compared to $237,111 from previous plan. 
 
Previous Plan – had no grant coming from Focus on Energy. 
Revised Plan – estimates Focus on Energy grant for this project of $42,970 
 
Previous Plan – had Pine Valley setting aside funds for 5 years in order to cover 
the cost of the buyout in year 6 of the contract. 
Revised Plan – there is no buyout in year 6.  However, funds from the capital fund 
are being used, therefore consideration should be given to eventually replenish 
those funds for future Pine Valley needs. 
 
Previous Plan – had Pine Valley not breaking even until year 13. 
Revised Plan – has Pine Valley breaking even in year 9. 
 
Previous Plan – had Pine Valley’s cumulative energy savings at $272,163 after 25 
years. 
Revised Plan – estimates savings of $337,369 after 25 years. 
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